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	Committee Meeting Agenda

	DATE: 09/09/2020
	TIME: 20:30

[bookmark: _GoBack]Welcome (AC)

AC welcomed AH, HJ, MN and RL to the meeting.

Apologies

TW sent apologies.

Minutes of Previous Meeting

Unanimously agreed without amendment.

Matters Arising (In Brief) & Secretary’s Report (RL)

	Actionee(s)
	Action
	Comments

	AH
	Organise recruitment video(s)
	Outstanding

	AC
	Create flier for new members explaining discount codes and joining of WhatsApp groups
	Outstanding

	AH
	Continue dialogue with Rob Barber, Al Lawson, etc, to develop British Camps Team Contest
	Ongoing, progress made with potential stakeholders (Cornish Bodyboard Series, Rob Barber, etc).  The Wave considered as a venue, but high cost and judging difficulty with frequency of waves ridden.

	AC
	Create promotional leaflets, advertising club benefits, for committee members to print and distribute
	Outstanding

	HJ
	Search for template letter to sponsors
	Letter cannot be located, AH drafting new sponsorship offer/ agreement

	AH
	Update group with IBCUK developments
	Ongoing, no change

	TW
	Investigate applicability and cost of public liability insurance
	Ongoing, insurance details to be circulated for review.  Agreed to delay due to increased likelihood of further Covid-19 restrictions affecting club events.

	HJ
	Submit accounts 
	Complete

	MN
	Correspond with HJ to arrange The Wave refunds
	Complete

	AC
	Order stickers
	Complete

	AC
	Record intro to Iain Campbell podcast
	Complete

	AH
	Develop and circulate draft sponsorship agreement
	Outstanding

	AC/ AH
	Create media post for Christmas raffle instead of Summer Jam, contact sponsors for prizes
	Outstanding, awaiting sponsorship agreement (AH)


 
Treasurers Report (HJ)

HJ submitted the accounts prior to the meeting.  In summary the club is ~£720 in credit (split between Lloyds and PayPal), with recent income from new members and merchandise sales.  AC is yet to invoice for recently dispatched membership packs and £100 for public liability insurance is pending, but may not be spent this calendar year.
Additional method(s) of capturing payments – discuss when events permitted to restart.

Recruitment & Membership

Eleven new members have joined since the last meeting including three groms.
A potential sponsorship drive was discussed, but agreed to be unnecessary with the current popularity of the club.  AH will be publishing a second recruitment clip in near future regardless.
A ‘family membership’ (1 adult and 2 children) was recently sold for £40 as agreed via the committee chat.  This sets a precedent and will require further discussion if demand requires.
Membership prices – discuss in Q1 2021.

Club Rules and Policies

It was agreed that the constitution requires a review prior to the committee election in 2021 (see AOB).
AC pointed out a few typos within the existing rules and policies which require correcting, along with clarification of the complaints policy.
ACTION – RL to review rules and policies (AC to supply word documents if possible).

Events

Covid-19 cases are increasing again within the UK and a second peak cannot be ruled out.  Local lockdowns are becoming more common events will have to be kept under review for the time being.
The committee agreed to purchase a ‘surf saver deal’ at The Wave if they become available for ~£400.  It was felt that this was good value for money previously and it allowed the club to offer sessions at The Wave to members for a discounted price.

	Date
	Event
	Comment

	June/ early July
	Summer Jam and Social, Llangennith
	Agreed to cancel due to Covid-19 restrictions

	16th August
	The Wave, Bristol – Rob Barber coaching event
	Successful event creating great publicity and good networking

	30th August
	Monthly Meet (last Sunday of the month), Rest Bay
	Successful meet held on 26th July and 30th August. Next meets planned for 27th September and 25th October, Covid-19 allowing.

	August/ September
	Beach Clean and Surf
	Possibly combine ‘two minute beach clean’ with Monthly Meet

	August/ September
	Potentially involve Bodyboard Holidays or visit Surf Snowdonia
	Agreed to cancel due to Covid-19 restrictions

	September/ October
	North Wales Jam, Porth Ceiriad
	Agreed to cancel due to Covid-19 restrictions

	Nov/ early Dec
	The Wave, Bristol
	TBC, competition format proposed

	Nov onwards
	Winter Wedge Jam
	



Merchandise

	Stock
	Small
	Medium
	Large
	XL
	XXL

	2020 Red
	1
	-
	3
	5
	2

	2020 Charcoal
	1
	-
	-
	-
	2

	2019 Black
	5
	3
	5
	3
	2

	2019 White
	1
	-
	-
	1
	-

	2019 Hoody
	1

	2020 Beanies
	TBC (one sold)

	Stickers
	Due for delivery



Hoody order advertised and progressing, minimum order of 10 not yet reached, but club agreed to buy a few extras and add to stock if required.
A recent new member has requested hoodies instead of tees which was agreed on a one off basis if member pays the additional cost.

Social Media

RL has had agreement from Jeff Hubbard to participate in a podcast and is progressing the final arrangements assisted by AH and AC.
AC suggested re-recording The Wave podcast due to editing difficulties, etc.
MN suggested a weekly/ fortnightly 15 minute members profile/ chat podcast.  The committee agreed that this could be a good format and would dovetail with the ‘Feature on our Instagram’ suggestion, with participants providing a photograph for the club’s social media which would be used to promote their podcast.
ACTION – AH to write generic question set and circulate to the committee for review.
More frequent tagging of sponsors in social media posts is required and was discussed for awareness.
The streaming of global bodyboarding news/ Twitter through the club website was discussed, however, it was felt that the committee could not pursue this due to current time constraints.

Any Other Business

With the committee election due in 2021 and expressions of interest from some members to join the committee, AC requested that new committee roles are considered, e.g., fund raising officer, CSR officer, legal officer, etc.
HJ stated that he would be willing to stand aside as treasurer if a person with more time was interested, however, he is happy to continue in his current ‘limited’ capacity.
A club subscription to Mossy Earth was discussed (£10 per month) and although it was agreed to be a positive suggestion, the consensus was that it should be revisited after subs restart in April 2021.
Approaching The Wave for a club discount shall await completion of the sponsorship agreement.
An informal complaint has been received from a member and they have emailed to request their membership be terminated.  The WhatsApp chat which caused the complaint was reviewed and the committee agreed that club rules were not broken, however, derogatory terms were used.  The committee have learned from this event which has acted as a reminder about social media rules.
ACTION – AC to reply to members email and offer a £10 membership refund.
A coordinated, multi-location beach clean was suggested, which could replace the monthly meet if Covid-19 restrictions prevent gatherings.
AC’s wife expecting baby on 20/10/2020.

Meeting Close: 22:45

Next Meeting: 12th November

NOTE – An emergency meeting maybe required if Welsh Government Guidance changes thus prohibiting events.
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